Dynamic Ratings Task Force Report

August 13, 2003
The DRTF has met by conference call on two occasions since the last ROS meeting.  The DRTF continues to discuss various issues and has received information in response to a survey made of various ERCOT transmission owners which shows that 5 out of 10 respondents are using dynamic line ratings to some degree.  
The DRTF has heard reports from the SSWG regarding their definitions of Rate A, Rate B, and Rate C.  The DRTF is currently discussing the possibility of creating a matrix (seasonal or monthly) that would show the rating of various transmission facilities at different temperatures.  Concern has been expressed about creating such a matrix as it has not been decided how such data would be used.  

Additionally, the DRTF is:

1) analyzing some information that shows where congestion has been and may be occurring (Such information can be used to identify key elements that are causing congestion during a significant number of hours.  The key element could then be monitored and their ratings adjusted accordingly with temperature to help limit congestion.  The congestion information can also be used to help perform a cost/benefit analysis of a line monitoring effort and the effects that it would have on congestion costs in ERCOT.),
2) reviewing available technology that could be used to increase transmission facility ratings, and
3) reviewing historical weather data (temperature and wind) to help identify areas where improving transmission facility ratings would be beneficial.

The DRTF will have its next meeting at the ERCOT Office in Austin on September 3 starting at 9:30 am.

